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Michael Morton and Simon Collins were 
appointed as the new management team 
of Tadcaster Albion in May 2017 after the 
directors decided to bring the job in-
house with the duo already running the i2i 
Football Academy.
 They didn’t waste any time in making 
changes as no fewer than eleven new 
faces were brought to the club, most with 
experience of playing at a much higher level.
 The Brewers began the season on the 
road at Ramsbottom United and left Bury 
empty-handed after a stunning late free-kick 
won the game for the home side.
 It wasn’t the best of games or the best of 
surfaces for that matter but nevertheless it 
was an emphatic response in the first home 

game on the following Tuesday as Taddy 
thumped Ossett Albion 7-1.
 And yes, it was as dominant as a 
performance as the score line suggests, it 
could have been even more.
 On Saturday the 19th August, Albion were 
unfortunately knocked out of the Emirates 
FA Cup after narrowly losing 1-0 to Colne 
at the i2i Stadium.
 Going from a goal frenzy to goal shy in the 
space of four days, but that’s football.
 Don’t forget to follow us on Social Media 
on Twitter, Facebook, Instagram, Snapchat 
and YouTube @TadcasterAlbion and if you 
haven’t been down to a game before then 
come try it out.
#AllTadArentWe

Thanks to our regular 
correspondent and 
former Tad resident, 
John Childs, who has 
written from his exile 
in Scarborough with 
memories of our beach...

Photo: Wendy Binns.

A letter to the editor

Albion go again!
Tadcaster Albion have kicked off their second season in the  
Evo-Stik Division One North, the eighth tier of the English Football  
Pyramid with a new duo in charge and plenty of new faces on the pitch.
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What is the Community 
Engagement Forum?
Community Engagement Forums are public 
meetings at which you can raise any concern 
or make any comment about your local 
area and your local services. The meetings 
are a chance to speak directly to the people 
who deliver your local services, for example 
policing, street cleaning and road safety. 
The CEF Partnership Board meetings are 
where funding applications are discussed 
and necessary decisions are made for 
the furtherance of forum business. The 
Partnership Board is made up of District, 
County, Town, and Parish Councillors, and 
co-opted members of the community.

What is the Community Fund?
The CEF receives an annual budget that it can 
distribute to groups and organisations within 
the area. There are two types of funding 
available; grant funding and project funding. 

How do you apply? 
You can find all the relevant information and 
forms from: www.selby.gov.uk/cefs/funding 
Once completed, please email it to 
cefadmin@selby.gov.uk
If you need any assistance, or advice, when 
making an application please contact our 

Development Officer, Chris Hailey-Norris 
chrishaileynorris@yahoo.co.uk

Latest News
The latest CEF Public Forum event provided 
the opportunity to discuss future flood 
prevention in Tadcaster and the villages 
following the publication of the report 
into the December 2015 floods. Speakers 
included: Yorkshire Water Environment 
Agency North Yorkshire County Council 
Selby District Council

The next CEF Public Forum is “Turning 
Dreams into Reality -  The Transformation 
of Bolton Percy” Monday 25th September 
from 6.30pm All Saints’ Church Bolton Percy 
YO23 7AQ  www.allsaintsboltonpercy.co.uk 
The event will include a presentation about 
the work of local residents to successfully  
save their church and reinvigorate their local 
community.

The CEF Partnership Board wishes to 
look at the future of Community Leisure 
provision in Tadcaster and Villages area. By 
completing this survey we will be able to;
•	 Gather people’s views regarding current 

provision, and what else they would like  
to see

Tadcaster and Villages 
Community Engagement Forum 
(CEF) covers the following 
parishes:  Appleton Roebuck & 
Acaster Selby; Barkston Ash; Biggin; 
Bilbrough; Bolton Percy; Church 
Fenton; Colton & Steeton; Healaugh 
& Catterton; Little Fenton; Newton 
Kyme cum Toulston; Oxton; Saxton with 
Hazlewood; Tadcaster; Towton, Grimston 
& Kirby Wharfe with North Milford; and 
Ulleskelf.

•	 Create a strategy to address unmet need in 
the area. 

You can complete this survey online using 
the link https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/
TAVCEFleisure 
Or return your survey to Tadcaster Town 
Council, The Ark, 33, Kirkgate, Tadcaster, LS24 
9AQ 
The project is being delivered by Selby 
District AVS, working in partnership with 
Inspiring Healthy Lifestyles. AVS staff will be 
happy to assist with completing the survey, 
send out paper copies, producing large print 
versions, or taking down your opinions 
over the phone – please contact us on 
01757 291111 or email us at reception@
communityhouse.org.uk 

Community Discovery Day
This free event will offer something for 
everyone. Taking place on Thursday 26th 
October2017 from 2.00pm – 8.00pm at 
the Riley Smith Hall. The event will include 
interactive stalls, a pop up charity shop, a 
Community Consultation IT suite, café, 

entertainment, find out about community 
services, information regarding volunteering 
opportunities and advice on applying for  
CEF funding.

If your community organisation would like a 
stall at the event please contact Chris Hailey 
Norris us on 01757 291111 or email us at 
reception@communityhouse.org.uk 

The CEF has recently funded a number of 
initiatives including;
•	 Funding towards various operating costs 

of the Church Fenton Community Shop 
including legal costs, licensing costs and 
stock.

•	 Funding to 2434 (Church Fenton) Squadron 
Air Training Corps towards the purchase of 
a new minibus.

•	 Funding towards a project to restore two 
windows at the St Johns Church in Kirkby 
Wharfe.

To find out more visit  
www.selby.gov.uk/cefs

Bolton Percy church
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The Ark, 33 Kirkgate, Tadcaster.  North Yorkshire. LS24 9AQ
t: 01937 834113  e: clerk@tadcastertowncouncil.co.uk  w: tadcastertowncouncil.co.uk
Office Open: Monday to Thursday, 9.30 am to 12.30 pm (closed Fridays)

TADCASTER  
TOWN COUNCIL

Tadcaster 86 Badminton Club is a
competitive but friendly and welcoming club,
with mixed doubles and level doubles teams in
the York & District badminton league. 
As the name suggests, the club was originally
established in Tadcaster in 1986 and, since its
inception, the club's home for club nights and
matches has been Tadcaster Leisure Centre – 
an ideal venue for playing badminton.

Badminton?
Anyone for tennis  l

The club operates all year round, with club
nights every Thursday from 8 – 10pm, and
home matches played on Wednesday evenings,
during the season, from September through to
April. The club’s membership spans a wide age
range and, at just £120 for a whole year of
badminton, the current subscription represents
tremendous value for money.

“Tadcaster 86 is always keen to recruit new
players” says Club Chairman, Andrew Cooper.
“It’s key to maintaining varied and healthy
competition at club nights, ensuring support for
the teams’ league commitments, and encouraging
the social side of  club membership.”

With the current season just getting underway,
the club would like to hear from anyone
interested in playing club badminton with the
opportunity for competitive match play. 
There is always an open invitation to visit on a
Thursday evening if  you would like to check out
the facilities available, or simply find out more
about membership. 

Alternatively, contact Andrew on 
07775 585650, or email 
info@tadcaster86badminton.co.uk 

www.tadcaster86badminton.co.uk

Badminton Ad_Layout 1  18/08/2017  15:48  Page 1

It’s been a wet and relatively cold Summer 
so far.  These wet spells have certainly kept 
the group on its toes, pulling us into action 
on the 23rd of August to surface water 
flooding on Bridge Street. We successfully 
called on volunteers and deployed the 
pump during a busy working day. We would 
like to thank all our volunteers for their 
continued support. 
As a group, we continue to have meetings 
and update businesses and residents with 
the Agency’s progress. On the 6th of August 
we held a successful “drop in” session 
for the residents and businesses to meet 
the Agencies, for updates and to increase 
resilience. We have good news that the 
Environment Agency are working in the 
background for a scheme for Tadcaster’s 
flood defenses which we hope the options 
can be delivered to the public soon, watch 
this space!
Most importantly, join us at our next family 
event on Sunday 15th of October 11am 
to 3pm at the Riley Smith Hall. Promoting 
good well-being and how risks can be 

reduced in homes, businesses and living 
within the community. The Flood Advice Fair 
in October 2016 was very successful and 
we are expanding the target audience for 
2017. We aim to keep the flood resilience 
aspect within the event and this year we are 
also providing more generalised community 
safety advice. 
The event will include different sections on 
Crime Prevention, Flood Resilience, Home 
Safety, Water Safety, Well-being and FREE 
First Aid & CPR training aiming to attract all 
the family. 
Daily updates can be found on our social 
media page. As a group we are here to help 
and are always looking for your help too. 
Please contact us with any suggestions, 
register as a volunteer or to give feedback 
nicola@tadcasterfloodaction.org.

Tadcaster Flood Action 
Group’s Summer…

TODAY
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The children of St Joseph’s School 
have always had an eye on helping 
others and have now formally 
signed up to become a “Mini 
Vinnies” school. 
“Mini Vinnies” is a ground-breaking social 
action initiative for Primary Schools. 
Its origins lie in the St Vincent De Paul 
Society – a volunteer-based Catholic 
initiative to tackle poverty and isolation. 
The schoolchildren will be looking to turn 
concern into action helping Tadcaster folk 
where they can. If anyone has a project 
they think may be suitable then contact 
the school (01937 832344) to talk about 
unleashing the “Mini Vinnies”!

As part of Selby District Council’s 
“Don’t be a Waster” campaign the 
Town Council will be hosting an 
additional litter pick for Tadcaster and its 
environment, as part of the September 
BIG CLEAN UP.  This will take place on 
Saturday 23 September 2017, 09.30am 

to 12.00 pm.  We have a number of 
regular volunteers who help us with our 
regular litter pick in April and we hope 
that they will join us again.  Should you 
wish to volunteer please contact the 
Council offices at the Ark. Volunteers will 
be given litter pickers, gloves and bags.

The planting around Tadcaster has 
once again looked magnificent this 
year.  Over the past few years the 
Town Council has added to the 
planting and this year we’ve seen 
yet another boost.  
We now have a dedicated team of 
volunteers who have been watering the 
beds, containers and baskets, when 

nature hasn’t watered them for us!  We 
have also invested in new watering 
equipment to make the job easier.  We 
would like to give a great big THANK 
YOU to all our volunteers and sponsors 
this year.  If you are a resident or have a 
business in Tadcaster and would like to 
help out next year or you would like to join 
our team of volunteer waterers please 
contact The Ark.

North Yorkshire County Council 
administer applications for Senior 
person’s and Disabled person’s bus 
passes.
For a senior person’s bus pass you need to 
be the current women’s pension age. You 
can check your eligibility online at https://
www.northyorks.gov.uk/senior-persons-bus-
pass. 
Before applying online, please ensure you 
have the following to hand otherwise you will 
not be able to apply online: 
•	 a digital passport quality photo to upload 

to your application;
•	 a valid email address; and
•	 your passport or driving licence.
Volunteers at Tadcaster Community Library 
can help you access this information, using 
the public network computers, and start your 
application online.  However, the previous 

Litter Picking in Tadcaster

Mini Vinnies come 
to Tadcaster

Bus Passes

Tadcaster in Bloom

service offered by the library to do a full bus 
pass application is no longer available.
For a disabled person’s bus pass you can 
find out more information about eligibility and 
download a form at https://www.northyorks.
gov.uk/disabled-persons-bus-pass.  The 
library volunteers can also help you with this.
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In April 2017 an expanded group 
of volunteers took over the aptly 
renamed Tadcaster Community 
Library. We started with a group 
of 25 volunteers and have since 
recruited and trained a further 9 
volunteers.  This has meant that 
we have been able to maintain the 
opening hours.   
While the first few months were a 
steep learning curve, even for the 
original volunteers, most have now got 
to grips with the increased workload 
the volunteers have taken over.  We 
have also had a great deal of support 
from North Yorkshire Library Services, 
particularly Julie Lakin and Alison 
Tutill, for which we are very grateful.  In 
recent weeks volunteers have been 
encouraging children to take part in the 
Summer Reading Challenge, which has 
seen a great take-up in Tadcaster.
Now that we are established we are 
looking to the future and will be working 
with individuals or organisations who can 

help us further develop our volunteers, 
strengthen the management committee, 
work with other organisations in the 
area and publicise the activities and 
services the library provides.  We have 
received very generous funding grants 
from both Tadcaster Town Council and 
the Tadcaster and Villages CEF, which 
will go towards funding this work. We 
have also received a grant from Church 
Fenton Parish Council which will go 
towards our running costs.
The library will be holding an Open Day 
on Saturday 7 October, where you will be 

able to find out more about 
how we’ve got on, talk to 
volunteers and take part in 
activities.
If you would like to get 
involved and become a 
volunteer please do get in 
touch. To find out more and 
follow how we are getting 
on find us on Facebook and 
Twitter. You can contact 
us at the library or email 
tadcasterlibrary@hotmail.
co.uk.

Tadcaster Town Council carried out 
a memorial safety inspection in June 
to ensure that our cemetery is a safe 
place for all those who work in and 
visit it.
A number of headstones and memorials 
have been marked as being in a potentially 
dangerous condition with a notice posted 
on or near the memorial.  Some other 
larger memorials have been carefully 
laid flat within the grave space.  Please 
do not touch or approach these marked 
memorials. 
For these unsafe or unauthorised 
memorials, the Council will make every 
effort to contact the registered grave owner 
outlining the case circumstances, if after 
six months it does not receive a reply the 
Council will consider the action in respect of 
those memorials.
Why are we informing owners of memorials?
The owner of a memorial is the Deed Holder 
(grave owner of exclusive right of burial).  
This person is responsible for maintaining 

Tadcaster Community Library 
– Our First Six Months

This year’s Remembrance Sunday Service is on the 12 
November 2017.  There is to be a Church Service at St 
Marys Church followed by a parade from the Church to 
the War Memorial.  
During the Service at the War Memorial, names of 
those who died during World War 1 during 1917 and are 
named on the Memorial are to be read out.  
All are welcome to attend the services at St Marys 
Church and the War Memorial.

Remembrance  
Sunday in Tadcaster

Tadcaster Cemetery - 
Memorial Safety Inspection

the memorial so that it does not become a 
hazard. However, in some cases, the current 
owner may not be identifiable as some 
records are extremely old and might not 
have been updated by current relatives or 
family members.
Full details of the inspection are available 
from the Council.  Any concerns or 
questions about the memorial assessment 
process should be referred to Tadcaster 
Town Council (contact details on page 7).
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Chris Porter – Tadcaster 
Swimming Pool Trust 

Christmas Market & Festival 

This year’s winner of the Best Kept 
Stutton Road Allotment and recipient 
of the Clarke Trophy was Mr Robert 
Brown.
During July we were honoured to welcome 
back Britain in Bloom Judge Shirley Fawcett 
(pictured) who judged the competition 
and was very impressed by the variety of 
vegetables, fruit and flowers  
and neat appearance of the 
winning allotment and the 
highly commended plot.
The trophy was presented to 
Mr Brown at the Coach and 
Horses on the 5 September 
by the Mayor Margaret 
Middlemiss and Councillor 
Steve Cobb, pictured below 
with Mrs Sandra Clarke.

 

What’s your name and job title, what 
does that entail? 
Chris Porter – Facility Manager
My job entails a variety of skills and 
roles. As a small team I can find 
myself delivering Swimming Lessons, 
Lifeguarding and helping with 
maintenance jobs. 
The other part of my role involves 
managing the team, setting budgets, 
monitoring the accounts and all aspects 
of Health and Safety. 

Tell us something about the pool 
that people don’t know? 
The Swimming Pool is a registered 
Charity and receives no ongoing 
funding to pay for the running of 
the facility. The admission charges 
are essential to keep the Charity in 
operation as well as maintaining and 
reinvesting in the equipment and 
facilities. 
The Charity has a small number of paid 
staff who are supported by volunteers, 
who complete a variety of roles. 

How many people learn to swim 
there? 
We teach 1100 pupils per week in 
our Learn to Swim Programme, we 
also have a waiting list of 1000 pupils 
waiting to start lessons (we could do 
with another Swimming Pool)!!!
We also deliver School Swimming to 7 
schools and have a hugely successful 

Swim Squad with 100 swimmers. 
We average about 3500 attendances 
per week for Swimming. 

How many volunteers work at the 
pool?  
Around 130 in a variety of roles, 
including Trustees, Receptionists, 
Lifeguards, Maintenance, Website 
Designers and many more.  
 
What’s the best thing about your 
job? 
The best thing about my job is the 
variety and how busy the role and 
facility are. I also enjoy getting involved 
in events like the Tadcaster Triathlon 
and the Duck Race. 

Photo by David Bowgett
Left to Right - Steve Cobb, 

Margaret Middlemiss, Robert 
Brown, Sandra Clarke

This year’s Christmas Market will be 
held on Sunday 3 December.   The usual 
attractions will be on offer as well as new 
activities planned for this year. Further 
details will be available in the Winter 
edition.
If you would like a stall or pitch at this 
year’s market, please contact the Ark for 
an application form.

The Best Kept 
Allotment 
Competition

Five questions with...
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TADCASTER WEST WARD: 
Don Bain Mackay	 T: 01937 835776
Nick Brown	 M: 07778 993896
Nigel Dunbar	 M: 07890 598480
Ian Edmondson	 T: 01937 830304
Dr Greg Lodge	 M: 07877 094821 
Chris Metcalfe	 T: 01937 832501 
Richard Sweeting	 M: 07842 164034
        
TADCASTER EAST WARD:
David Bowgett	 M: 07908 112444
Steve Cobb	 T: 01937 835381
Fiona Greig	 M: 07711 691413 

Margaret Middlemiss	 T: 01937 834872
Vacancy	

SELBY DISTRICT 
COUNCILLORS:
Don Bain Mackay	 T: 01937 835776
Richard Sweeting	 M: 07842 164034
Chris Metcalfe	 T: 01937 832501

NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY 
COUNCIL – TADCASTER:	  
Don Bain Mackay	 T: 01937 835776

YOUR TOWN 
COUNCILLORS

 

At a recent Council Meeting it was agreed 
that, in addition to the Grant Aid offered once 
a year, Small Grant Applications will now be 
considered throughout the year.
Applications can be made up to the total of £250 and 
subject to availability.  The Town Council Finance and 
General Purpose Committee 
will consider grant 
applications at its next 
appropriate meeting. Terms 
and Conditions will be the 
same as the existing 
Grant Aid scheme.
If you would like further 
information and an 
application form please 
see the Council’s website 
or call The Ark.

Town Council Grant Aid
Small Grant Applications

Councillor 
Vacancy
Notice of a vacancy 
for a Town Councillor 
for the Parish Ward of 
Tadcaster East.
If you are interested in finding 
out more, please phone 
or call into the Tadcaster 
Town Council Office for 
further information and an 
application pack. Closing 
date for applications is 21 
September 2017

TODAY
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Thank you
Tadcrafters Community Interest Company is 
one year old!  A huge thank you to everyone 
who has helped Tadcrafters over the last year, 
whether in the form of donations, making 
things, sharing skills, hosting our sessions, 
manning the stall, storing our stuff or giving 
us useful advice. We are making a really 
positive difference to our local and global 
community. Keep up the good work.

Next Projects
We are still hoping to be able to supply 
“knitted knockers” for mastectomy patients 
and breastfeeding counsellors in the future 
but we need someone to lead a small group 
of knitters to do this as these are pretty 
complicated to make.  We had some samples 
donated last month which were incredible 
but we could do with a regular supply.

Wish list and current projects
Here is a list of current projects and where 
to get more information about them/ 
patterns. Not everyone is able to make the 
drop-in sessions, so if you would like to join 
in by making at home or with your friends/
club that’s absolutely fine.   
              
Knitting/crochet
•	 Twiddlemuffs http://www.sath.nhs.uk/

twiddlemuffs/HowTo.aspx
•	 Knitted Knockers  

https://www.knittedknockers.org/
•	 Poppies for Selby Abbey (email Su for a 

pattern)

Sewing
•	 Days for Girls You will need to attend 

a session to be given materials and 
templates etc but you can work at home 
afterwards to support. More information 
about how the kits help girls in developing 
countries and the international Days for 
Girls organisation visit www.daysforgirls.
org. Contact the organiser, Issy Sanderson 
issyarts2@gmail.com.  

•	 Hand sewing twiddlemuffs from the little 
jumpers from the knitted bunting.

•	 Personal effects bags (email Su for 
instructions) These are used to give 
grieving relatives their loved-one’s 
belongings, as an alternative to an 
impersonal plastic carrier bag.

If you would like to be put on the mailing 
list or would like to join in the Tadcrafters 
activities (wherever you live) please contact 
tadcrafters@outlook.com.  

Hope to see you soon- Su                
             

It’s made up of individuals who have worked 
on and delivered a variety of events in the 
town over the years. Currently operating 
under the umbrella of Tadcaster and Rural 
CIC, the ambition is for this group to grow  
and in time to become an independent, not-
for-profit voluntary group. Contact Kirsty at 
kposkitt@hotmail.com for more information.
Already TEMPT is planning several really 
exciting events, big and small, to add to the 
regular calendar for the town – including 

an Apple 
Day & Cider Festival (working with 
Tadcrafters), the first annual Tadcaster Dog 
Show (working with Magnets and the Smart 
Dog Co.), a second Lantern Festival to 
coincide with the anniversary of the bridge 
re-opening and loads more! We will keep 
you updated through this magazine and 
the Facebook pages of Tadcaster Carnival. 
Speaking of which…..don’t forget to get this 
date in your diary now!!

TEMPTing you into town...
As reported in the last issue of Tad Today, a new 
Events Management Project Team has been established 
as a successor to the group that organized the Bridge 
Opening Celebrations and the Cycling Festival. 

Sunday 22nd July 2018

Supported by funding from Tadcaster and 
Villages Community Engagement Forum

Tadcrafters latest news
Supporting a range of charities and worthy causes whilst promoting craft skills

TODAY
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Police
www.northyorkshire.police.uk 
For all non emergency calls 101 – for 
emergencies dial 999

North Yorkshire County Council
www.northyorks.gov.uk 
01609 780780

Selby District Council
www.selby.gov.uk 
01757 705101

Tadcaster Town Council
www.tadcastertowncouncil.co.uk 
01937 834113

For details of your local parish council 
you can check via Selby District Council’s 
website: www.selby.gov.uk 

Useful numbers
Health
For non emergency calls 111 – for 
emergencies dial 999

Citizens’ Advice Bureau (Selby district)
www.citizensadvice.org.uk 
08444 111 444

Traveline (independent advice about 
public transport services)
www.traveline.info 
0871 200 22 33

Tadcaster & Rural Community 
Interest Company
01937 831686
www.tadcasterandrural.co.uk
www.visit-tadcaster.co.uk

Stepping Stone
01937  530288

Pictured here are Cesca Svenson 
from St. Joseph’s Catholic Primary 
School in Tadcaster and Andrew 
Birdsall from Tadcaster Twinning 
Association. Cesca was presented 
with a mug bearing her design 
for the Association’s new logo 
along with a voucher for her to 
spend.  A competition was held between the 
three Tadcaster primary schools and Cesca’s 
was the winning design. Runners-up from 
Riverside and Tadcaster East Primary Schools 
were also given vouchers.
Tadcaster has been twinned with St. Chely 
d’Apcher in the Massif Central region of 
southern France since 1999. Cultural and 
educational links are in place and a group of 
walkers from Tadcaster visited the town in 

We have access to a large database of available tenants that require 
accommodation in your area. The service includes

Free Tenant Finder service 
Financial assistance
Support to landlords and tenants

ALL OUR SERVICES ARE FREE OF CHARGE

For further details please contact  
07530559818 - Elisha Brown | Email ebrown@selby.gov.uk

Landlords we need you!
Do you own a property in or around 

Tadcaster? Need to find a tenant? 

Focus on..Neighbourhood Planning 
and your Community Rights
IN 2011, the government introduced the Localism 
Act which gave communities a range of new rights, 
including the right to produce their own “chapter” 
of the District Council’s Local Plan. This is known 
as Neighbourhood Development Planning and 
over 2000 communities nationally have prepared 
or are preparing their Plans – including Appleton 
Roebuck and Acaster Selby, who’s Plan has recently 
been examined by a Planning Inspector and will 
soon be voted on in a referendum by parishioners. 
Also hard at work on their Plans are Ulleskelf and 
Church Fenton Parish Councils. If you’d like to find 
out more, contact Cllr Les Rayment in Appleton 
Roebuck, Cllr Avis Thomas in Ulleskelf or Cllr Sarah 
Chester in Church Fenton and get involved!

Cesca’s winning design

early July.  They were accompanied by four 
students from Tadcaster Grammar School 
who visited their pen-friends and practised 
their language skills.
If you would like to join the Association  
or require furtherinformation,  please 
contact Andrew Birdsall - andrewbirdsall@
hotmail.com

NOVEMBER 2016
Submission Draft

Appleton Roebuck and Acaster Selby

NEIGHBOURHOOD  
DEVELOPMENT PLAN 

2017-2027

News from the Villages
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Diary of events
2017

Want to find out more about any of the events listed above? Drop David a line at 
davidgluck@ruralis.co.uk or call 01937 831686.

OCTOBER
3rd	  Tadcaster 

Albion vs 
Osset Town

3rd 	 Tadcaster 
Town Council 
full council 
meeting

7th 	 Ulleskelf Beer Festival

7th 	 Tadcaster Community Library  
Open Day

10th	 Tadcrafters, Tadcaster Social Club

12th 	Sixth Form Open Evening,  
Tadcaster Grammar School

15th	Community Safety and Support Day, 
Riley Smith Hall

21st 	Apple Day Festival, Manor Farm

21st 	Tadcaster Albion vs  
Skelmersdale United

26th 	Community Discovery Day,  
Riley Smith Hall

NOVEMBER
4th 	 Bonfire Night, Tadcaster Magnets 

Sports and Social Club

7th 	 Tadcaster Town Council full council 
meeting

11th Tadcaster Albion vs Clitheroe

12th Remembrance Sunday in Tadcaster

13th 	Tadcaster and Villages CEF 
Partnership Board, the Ark

14th 	Tadcrafters, Tadcaster Social Club

21-25th Snow White and the Several 
Dwarves –  Riley Smith Hall

25th 	Tadcaster Albion vs Trafford

DECEMBER
3rd 	 Tadcaster Christmas Market & 

Festival

5th 	 Tadcaster Town Council full council 
meeting

9th 	 Tadcaster Albion vs Bamber Bridge

12th 	Tadcrafters, Tadcaster Social Club

23rd 	Tadcaster Albion vs  
Ramsbottom  
United Tadcaster  

Market – every 
Thursday, early until 
2pm – St Joseph’s 

Street (Social Club 
Car Park)

TODAY
20 Autumn 2017www.visit-tadcaster.co.uk


